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September 8, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O US E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit to you a proposed motion authorizing the County to adopt the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) approved Multi-jurisdictional Regional Hazard Mitigation Plan.

A FEMA approved Hazard Mitigation Plan is required under the Federal Mitigation Act of 2000 prior to November 1, 2004 King County is one of a small number of jurisdictions in the country that took a cooperative, regional approach to the plan development.  It continues the regional efforts begun with the Regional Disaster Plan.

FEMA has reviewed this plan and issued approval upon adoption by the King County Council and Executive signature.  Documentation of compliance allows access to future federal mitigation project funding.

King County Office of Emergency Management sent invitations to all public jurisdictions in the county to participate in the regional effort in March of 2003.  Thirty-seven organizations chose to work together within five disciplines on their annexes.  These disciplines were: fire, cities, utilities, school districts, and King County Government.  A second formal invitation was made in July of 2003.  A second planning group was formed from interested agencies.  King County Office of Emergency Management staff directed the planning effort of these two groups and worked with those agencies choosing to work independently.

King County will be one of twenty-one eligible organizations to adopt the FEMA approved plan.  Additional cities and special purpose districts are expected to join the plan in the months and years to come.
Highlights of the Plan include:
· Comprehensive Hazard Vulnerability Assessment describing natural and manmade hazards in King County

· Comprehensive description of the economy, population, jurisdictions and geography of King County

· Individual Annexes for each adopting agency that include specific information for the jurisdiction, and proposed mitigation projects

The language in the motion regarding the adoption of the plan was taken directly from the conditional approval letter received from FEMA on June 9, 2004.  If you have any questions, please call Eric Holdeman, Division Director, Office of Emergency Management,

at (206) 205-4060.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Sheryl Whitney, Assistant County Executive

Kurt Triplett, Chief of Staff, King County Executive Office


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Eric Holdeman, Division Director, Office of Emergency Management, DES
